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21 November 2003
L76


DH;rp

Dr Kathleen Dermody

Committee Secretary

Parliamentary Joint Committee on Corporations and Financial Services
Room SG.64

Parliament House

CANBERRA   ACT   2601

and via email: corporations.joint@aph.gov.au
Dear Secretary

Inquiry into the Exposure Draft – CLERP 9 (Audit Reform & Corporate Disclosure) Bill – Supplementary Submission on Audit Independence

I refer to your letter of 13 October 2003 in which you advised of the Parliamentary Joint Committee’s inquiry to the above Bill and invited submissions.  The Draft was referred to the Society’s Commercial Law and Civil Litigation Committees.

The Law Society of South Australia supports the additional measures designed to improve the reliability and credibility of financial statements through enhanced auditor independence but is of the view that they fall fundamentally short of the degree of independence necessary for an appropriate degree of confidence in that audit.

The fundamental omission is the failure of the proposed legislation to provide that auditors’ firms do no other work for the companies they audit.  In other words, there is still no requirement that firms who audit companies do not perform accounting, business advisory or financial advisory work for that company.  The failure to provide the requirement for such independence is a fundamental flaw in the proposed legislation and allows this fundamental potential conflict of interest to remain. 

So long as an auditor may be called upon to comment on the accounting treatment given to a certain financial arrangement, the efficacy or lawfulness of a particular business or financial structure or any other aspect of a company’s affairs that affect the capacity of the accounts to truly and fairly reflect the company’s affairs, (where any one of those accounting treatments, business or financial structures may have been the result of advice from another member of the audit partner’s firm), there will be a fundamental conflict of interest.

How can a partner be expected to give an adverse audit report on a client’s business where that structure was created, advised upon or assisted by another of his partners or his employees.

The proposed reforms still fail to address this fundamental issue. In an audit it will never be possible to predict that financial or advisory work done for a company will not be the subject of some aspect of the audit.  In such event a partner is asked in effect to audit his own partner’s work. 

This remains a fundamental flaw in the legislation and should be addressed.

Thank you for your attention to this matter. We refer you to our earlier more detailed submissions to this effect.

Yours sincerely
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